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Welcome to the worship of God 
this morning, and to our shared life 
in this church. It is a pleasure to 
have you with us today. Seat 
cushions are available at the back 
of the sanctuary. Please ask a 
greeter for assistance. We invite 
guests to sign our guest book 

located at the back of the sanctuary. 

Week of Jun 12 — 18, 2017 
Tue 13

th
 Hogarth Riverview service ..... 10:00am 

 Session meeting ...................... 6:00pm 
Wed 14

th
 Lunch with a Difference ......... 12:00pm 

PRAYER INVITATIONS 

As Christians, we have been called 
to pray for each other in all 
circumstances. To help with this, 
we simply move through the church 
membership list. Today we ask that 
you hold the persons listed in your 
prayers: 

Wallace & Julie McKay; Lynda McKeown; 
Don, Jane, Bradley & Megan McLeod; Gwen 
McLeod; Martha McLeod. 

PRESBYTERIAN SHARING 

Transforming young adults 

With support from Presbyterians Sharing, young 
adult international internships provide 
opportunities for young people to learn and grow 
in faith. Interns return to Canada having 
experienced Christ’s mission in the world, excited 
to share what they have learned with their 
congregations and friends. At the end of August, 
Jacqueline Bannerman will finish an eight-month 
internship working with our partner, the Reformed 
Church in Hungary, to support refugees in 
Budapest. This type of transformative experience 
influences life decisions. Preparing and supporting 
young adults and helping them 
discern the call of Christ in their lives, 
nurtures leadership in the church. 

Presbyterians Sharing 
transforms lives 

PARISH HEALTH NEWS 

The Blood Pressure Clinic is finished for 
the summer and will resume again on 
the 3rd Sunday in September. 

Check out the latest health 
news about Sun and Garden Safety on 
the Parish Health Bulletin Board. 

SUMMER CAMP 

Registration forms are available in 
the office for Summer Camp. Junior 
Camp: July 8-14; Senior Camp: Aug 
17-20. Get your registration in… 
Summer is right around the corner!! 

SUMMER SERVICE HOURS 

St. Andrew’s will be changing to 
summer hours next Sunday, June 
18th. Service will begin at 10:00am 
on that day and will return to 11:00 
am services on September 10th. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The Royal Conservatory of Music is holding their 
exams again at St. Andrew’s from 
Mon Jun 19 to Fri Jun 23. We are 
looking for persons to answer the 
door in the afternoons that week 
(1:00pm—5:30pm). If available, 
please contact the office (622-
4273) & let us know what times/
days you can work. Thank you! 

BELLS UNITED 

There will be a Handbell Choir Concert on Wed 
June 21 @ 7:00pm at Trinity United Church (30 
Algoma Street S). This is a fun time to 
hear and learn about ringing handbells! 
Admission is a freewill offering towards 
refurbishing the bells. 

GRADUATION TIME 

Caring & Contact would like to 
recognize graduates by 
sending congratulatory notes. 
If you are aware of anyone 
who is graduating or has 
graduated from high school, 
college or university this year, 

please  let the  church  know by  Sunday June 25th. 
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St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 

207 S. Brodie Street, Thunder Bay, P7E 1C1 
Phone: 622-4273  Fax: 623-6637 
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Jim McLean ~ Caretaker 

 Sunday Worship - 11:00 am 
 Office Hours:  Mon. to Friday  9:00 am to 1:00 pm 

From Rev. Joyce, 
It has become a little tradition for 
Ken and I to host the Session for a 
barbeque in June. For those who 
are unaware, the Session is made 
up of members of the congregation 
who have been selected by vote and affirmed by 
the current Session as called by God for ordination 
as elders. This particular gathering in June is an 
opportunity for us to meet in a different setting and 
enjoy just spending time together.  These people 
dedicate time to do the work of the church both at a 
local level, and as called on by the Presbyterian 
Church in Canada, as the denomination looks to do 
the work that God is calling the church to do. The 
barbecue is also an opportunity for me to say thank 
you. As a minister, one’s effectiveness is in direct 
correlation to the strength of the Session, and St. 
Andrew’s is blessed with gifted, kind, thoughtful 
and hardworking elders. I am so very grateful for 
their leadership and support which has guided me 
in my ministry with all of you. I also give thanks for 
those who, though not actively serving as elders, 
continue to be present in worship and work. Elders 
are ordained for life and their example, faith, and 
prayers are as needed now as when they served 
on Session. There will be changes in September, 
but the Session as it stands right now is John 
Mason; Clerk, Larry Hebert, Betty McCormack, 
Bruce Hole, Kathie Pawlik, Margo Rahmer, Susan 
Dynes, John Paddington, Alison Paddington, Nonie 
Marsh, Jean Rawana, Trish Finlay, Fred 
Dewsberry, Diane Berube, Sue Heald, Marian 
Childs, Marilyn Garton, and Maryellen Fleming. If 
you know them, please take time to thank them for 
their faithful service.  

STEWARDSHIP MOMENTS 

Giving frees us from the familiar territory 
of our own needs by opening our mind 
to the unexplained worlds occupied by 
the needs of others. 

-Barbara Bush (1925 - ), former First Lady 
of the USA (1989-1993) 

CONGREGATIONAL PICNIC 

St. Andrew’s Potluck Picnic will be held today at 
the South Neebing Community Centre 
(1841 Mountain Rd) from 12:30pm to 
3:00pm. Please bring your own plates 
& cutlery. Fun and games to follow! 
We hope to see you there!! 

LAND OF LAKES CHOIRBOYS 

On June 16th at  7:30pm, we are delighted to 
welcome the Land of Lakes Choirboys in a concert 
at St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church. Having 
traveled throughout Canada, United States, Europe 
and Australia, this choir, consisting of boys ages 8-
15, will be performing both sacred and secular 
songs of all genres. This concert is free (a good-will 
offering would be appreciated). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We are looking for 14 billets, 2 boys per billet, to 
give them a bed for the one night after the concert 
and to provide breakfast & a bag lunch for the 
following day. See Rev. Joyce or call the office for 
more information. 

SUMMER CAMP SUPPLY LIST 

The Summer Camp supply list is 
out and posted by the front 
office. Any donations are greatly 
appreciated. Please sign your 
name next to an item you will be 

donating and bring them to St. Andrew’s the week 
of July 4th to 7th. We also welcome donations or 
cash or cheques to offset the cost of fresh food. 
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